
Regular Meeting 

The Council of the Village of Centerville, County of Montgomery, State 

of Ohio, met in regular session with Mayor Gimbel presiding October 1, 1962 at 

7:30 P.M. Present were councilmen Clarence Stingley, Wilbur Sims, Howard Griest, 

Richard Knierer and John Zengel and Engineer Frank Williams. 

The minutes of the meeting of September 19, 1962 were read. Mr. Zengel 

moved that the minutes be approved as read. Mr. Knierer seconded the motion. A 

roll call vote resulted in four ayes in favor of the motion. Mr. Griest abstained 

as he was not present at the September 19th meeting. 

Mayor Gimbel read the proposed lease agreement between the Village and 

Wainscott relative to garage space i•" l\ j i,o .o O f" M ...... --r'h·, 

Mr. Knierer moved that the lease be accepted by the council and signed. 

Mr. Stingley seconded the motion. A roll call vote resulted in five ayes in favor 

of the motion. 

Mayor Gimbel reported the following collections :. 

FinESand forfeitures - September 
Fines and forfeitures - August - collected 

by Kettering Court 
Zoning permits 
Inspection fees 

$ 685.00 

182.40 
161.00 
140.00 

$1,168.40 

Mr. Griest moved that the mayor's report be accepted. Mr. Zengel seconded 

the motion. A roll call vote resulted in five ayes in favor of the motion. 

Mr. Knierer, Chairman of the Finance Committee, moved that vouchers 355 

through 395, which have been approved by the Finance Conunittee, be paid. Mr. Zengel 

seconded the motion. A roll call vote resulted in five ayes in favor of the motion. 

Mr. Griest gave the Street Conunittee report. Mr. Griest read a letter 

from Virginia C. Volz relative to a street problem at 320,330,340 and 350 East Whipp . 

Mr. Griest moved to accept Morton Salt Company's bid of $11.60 per ton 

for bulk salt. Mr. Sims seconded the motion. A roll call vote resulted in five 

ayes in favor of the motion. 

Mr. Sims gave the Police Conunittee report. Mr. Sims moved that a 11Hands­

off11 telephone be installed for the police dispatcher. Mr. Stingley seconded the 

motion. A roll call vote resulted in five ayes in favor of the motion. 

Mayor Gimbel read the Planning Board minutes of September 11, 1962 

and September 17, 1962. The council discussed the zoning of the recently annexed 

property north and east of Centerville as proposed by the Planning Board. 

Mr. Griest moved to have a public hearing relative to zoning of the annexed 

property north and east of Centerville based on the zoning maps as submitted by the 

Planning Board. Mr. Stingley seconded the motion. A roll call vote resulted in five 

ayes in favor of the motion. 
was 

The meeting/adjourned. 
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